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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 10th April 2006
Question No. 9
Question:
Cllr F McCarthy
“To ask the Manager to triple the number of air pollution monitoring stations within the County in light of the evidence of a massive increase in air pollution caused by traffic nationwide over the past number of years.”
Reply:
The level of air pollution in Ireland is very low.  Nevertheless traffic volumes are a major contributor to the level of air pollution.  The continuous increase in the level of vehicles on our roads is a concern for a possible rise in air pollution.  
Currently the Principal Environmental Health Officer is part of a small expert committee which is reviewing and amending the Air Quality Management Plan for the Dublin Region.  In conjunction with colleagues from the other three Dublin Local Authorities, traffic volumes and traffic “hotspots” are being identified and air modelling will be used to predict the necessity for future air monitoring in the region.
It is likely that this review will result in additional air monitoring stations being introduced.  It is also likely that any such stations will be of a mobile nature which will allow flexibility of monitoring as the need arises.
